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I, like many of you, have raised children--while I was going to Washburn. I have worked two jobs, and kept relationships going with family and friends. I know how we can get SO busy, and how sometimes, while God waits patiently, time slips away.

It's good to know that God waits patiently...then is delighted when we do give our time.

As with every good habit, we can begin small and increase our TIME gift to God 

as it becomes more manageable.  And it does become easier as we find that 

giving time to God supports our well-being.

I spoke in a recent sermon about the four 'ships' of the Church: scholarship, fellowship, 

stewardship, and worship. These 'ships' can help us come closer to God.

Each one can be accessed in small steps.

Practicing Fellowship could mean spending time on Sunday at Coffee Hour. 

Intentional Stewardship may mean increasing our care of the Earth, 

gardening and remembering to recycle.

Deliberate Scholarship may mean beginning a Bible reading schedule. 

Commitment to Worship may mean more regular attendance at Sunday services, worshiping God as the source of our joy, our comfort, our life.

If you do all of these things already, it's TIME to think about what the next step might be...how to grow closer to God and our neighbors?

Considering gifts we can give God, then, we begin with TIME...

We can each give a little more time to God, through fellowship, scholarship, stewardship and worship, beginning here and now, and together we will grow in the Spirit.
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Time, Talent and Treasure
Except for the weather, summer comes to an end this month! With the weather, well, we just never know... 

So summer ends, and we move back into regular schedules. For many of us, vacations are over for this year. Summer softball, baseball and swimming give way to autumn volleyball, football, and soccer. Gardens give us one last burst of color before we put them to bed for the winter. Students of all ages begin the fall term, from kindergartners to seminarians. It seems a good time to consider our gifts from God...and our response. 

Each Sunday, as I raise the chalice and paten, filled with the bread and the wine we receive at the Eucharist, we acknowledge God's generosity with the words:

'These are the gifts of God for you, the People of God.'

Throughout the year, we receive God's gifts, including - Jesus comes to live among us, God incarnate; - reconciliation with God, during Lent and always, as we repent of our sin and turn to God; -eternal life with God is ours because of Jesus' Resurrection on Easter morning; -the Holy Spirit arrives to guide and direct us while we remain on earth. 

As we receive gift after gift from God...life and love and our Lord Jesus Christ, we may wonder: 'Can I give anything back?'

God has asked us to give back two things. 

We are to: love God with all our heart and love our neighbors as ourselves.

Everything we do for good stems from these two hopes God has for our relationship.

Already we begin to give to God in response: - We come to church where we pray, we listen, we sing  praise, and we participate in the Eucharist...for love of God.

- We go to city parks in summer with food for hungry children, and we participate in 

Harvester food programs, for love of our neighbors. 
We can move forward in our relationship with God, with even more deliberate intention

in three ways the Church has suggested: giving of our Time, Talent and Treasure.
Now, in September, we consider our gift to God of TIME. 
 (continued on back page)

SEPTEMBER 2018
DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

9/02
10 AM
Lanie
A.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
C.Garwood
Pentecost 15
Holy Eucharist
Allison

J.Bloomfield©
M.Bradfield
Proper 17



S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Carol Brown
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

     

Sunday School:  Donna Long
_____________________________________________________________________________________
9/09
10 AM
Jacob
B.Long
D.Long®
B.Long
Pentecost 16
Holy Eucharist
Stan

G.Griffiths© 
G.Ruthstrom
Proper 18
     


Jeff Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Jim & Ginny Beck 
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths


Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd

___________________________________________________________________________________

9/16
10 AM
Ronda
G.Ruthstrom
J.Brown®
J.Randle
Pentecost 17
Holy Eucharist
Candace

D.Griggs©
R.Lloyd
Proper 19



G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Carly Bloomfield  
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

 Trenton & Brett Canfield
Sunday School:   Carly Bloomfield & Blair Bloomfield  
______________________________________________________________________________________
9/23
10 AM
Stan
D.Turner
C.Garwood®
K.Fry
Pentecost 18
Holy Eucharist


C.Brown©
S.Fry
Proper 20



S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Raymond & Lyleen Adams
STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths

                   Tim & Angie Adams
Sunday School:  Stuart Griffiths & Brenda Easterberg
9/30

10 AM

Lanie

R.R.Adams
B.Long®
B.Easterberg
Pentecost 19
Morning Prayer




W.Link®
A.Tholstrup
Proper 21

COFFEE HOSTS:  Ronda Lloyd


STEWARDS:  Carolyn Garwood & Stuart Griffiths



   Lyleen Adams


Sunday School:  Donna Long

______________________________________________________________________________________

EVENTS FOR SEPTEMBER:
Sunday, September 2nd:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Wednesday, September 5th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM. 
Friday, September 7th:  Dining Out Group; 5:30 PM.  Place to be announced.
Sunday, September 9th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.
Sunday, September 16th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, September 19th:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Sunday, September 23rd:  Book discussion & breakfast; 8 AM.  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, September 26th:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.
Deadline for October Newsletter.  

Thursday, September 27th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

Sunday, September 30th:  Morning Prayer; 10 AM.
________________________________________________________________________
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP
Our book discussion group voted and chose the following books to read during the upcoming school year:

· A Prayer for Owen Meany, by John Irving

· To Kill a Mockingbird, by Harper Lee

· The Sun Does Shine; How I Found Life and Freedom on Death Row, by Anthony Ray Hinton

· Eight Whopping Lies and other Stories of Bruised Grace, by Bryan Doyle.

Join us on September 23 for an 8:00 AM breakfast and book discussion.  We will start the year with A Prayer for Owen Meany.  Mark your calendar for November 4 (end of Daylight Savings Time) to discuss The Sun Does Shine.
We will announce 2019 dates later for the final two book discussions.  All are welcome to join us even if you haven’t read the book.
CURRY COLUMN by Jim Beck

Mother Kay has given her blessing to a new feature for our church newsletter – A Curry Column. Our presiding bishop, Michael Curry, is a bishop in a hurry. He is here, there, and everywhere. Keeping up with him is quite a challenge, but his messages of encouragement, hope, and challenge are designed for us at the parish level. This little column is an effort to follow our leader’s statements so that we can benefit from his wisdom.

Many of you heard Rev. Curry preach at the royal wedding earlier this summer. His presence at the wedding was unique and his message was inspiring. When asked recently about the service, Bishop Curry said he prayed he would not botch the job since the audience for that sermon was “pretty big.” He was right about that.
Bishop Curry gave a rousing speech to the opening session of the General Convention in Austin, Texas last month. “I’ve seen Episcopalians stand with others no one else would stand with,” Curry said. “I’ve seen Episcopalians stand with immigrants. I’ve seen us stand with refugees. I’ve seen us stand up for justice, not in the name of secular values but in the name of Jesus Christ, in the name of love.”

The General Convention had a number of very interesting resolutions on its agenda. For example, Resolution A052 called for general convention “to welcome with joy the request of the sisters and brothers of the Episcopal Church in Cuba to reunite with the Episcopal Church” and for diocese and congregations to establish relationships with the Cuban church.

You can follow important convention news and Bishop Curry as he moves through his very busy calendar on the Web at the Episcopal News Service (the source of information for this column). Visit them at episcopalnewsservice.com. See you next month. 

Office Hours

Beginning the week of August 27, I am going to change my days in the office to Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  Allison is in junior high this year and all her sporting events are on Thursday which I wish to attend.  So the difference will be the office will be open on Friday instead of Thursday.  Thanks, Lyleen.
Teaching giving

According to a survey conducted by a company called Christian Research, Christians who were taught the importance of giving gave 26% more to their local church than people who hadn’t received such teaching.  They also gave nine times more to charity than the average householder did.

Bill Gates, one of the world’s wealthiest men, learned to give from his parents.  They taught him by their example of being generous to church and community needs.  Now that Bill and his wife, Melinda, have traveled the world learning of the hurts, sickness and poverty of fellow humans, they work steadfastly to provide aid and hope.  By their examples, other people are learning the importance of giving.

But you don’t have to be a billionaire to give generously and cheerfully.  What are some ways you can give—and, in doing so, teach others about giving?

My Church

My church is composed of people like me.  We make it what it is.  It will be friendly, if I am.  Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work.  It will make generous gifts to many causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its worship and fellowship, if I bring them.

My church will be a church of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a church with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with those things.

Therefore, with the help of God, I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my church to be!
